
CITY OF MOULTON 
CITY COUNCIL MEETING 

MARCH 20, 2017 
@ 5:00 PM 

 
PRESENT: Mayor Weatherwax 
 
Council Members:  Brent White 
        Jason White 
        Joyce Jeffreys 
        Denise Lovett 
                     Cassandra Lee 
 
The meeting was called to order by Mayor Roger Weatherwax. 
 
A motion was made by Brent White to dispense of the reading of the minutes from March 13, 2017 
Work Session minutes and approve them, motion was seconded by Joyce Jeffreys with all voting in 
favor.  
 
Greg Dutton, Water Superintendent presented the council with a proposal for a 6 inch water line 
extension that would complete a loop to serve the downtown area better which would run East and 
West in front of old fire station, Spring St behind Stop & Save and cross Main St and continue on the 
South side to Spring Street once it crosses Main St.  Bids were taken with two being turned in for 
this project C & J Contracting and Plumbing, Inc. submitted $20,983.00 and Hood Contracting, Inc. 
submitting $18,500.00 both bids met the requirements Mr. Dutton had included, after a brief 
discussion and feeling the lower bid would suffice the requirements Jason White made a motion to 
accept the low bid of $18,500.00 from Hood Contracting, Inc., Joyce Jeffreys seconded the motion 
with all voting in favor.    
 
The Council was presented with a copy of the 2016 audit and ask to review it and that at a later date 
Ray Breeden the auditor would be present at a meeting to discuss any questions anyone might have, 
with all in favor a date will be set for him to attend a Work Session. 
 
Mayor Weatherwax made the council aware of the pump at the golf course needing repair and that 
arrangements were being made to have it checked to see what could be done, the paving at the 
cemetery is started but hasn’t been completed, and Bonnie Hill has been appointed to handle the 
landscaping in the City where the flower beds, and shrubs are concerned.  
 
With no further business Mayor Weatherwax stated the next regular meeting will be April 3rd, 2017 
at 5:00 pm and the next Work Session will be April 10th, 2017 at 5:00 pm. 
 
Motion to adjourn was made by Denise Lovett and seconded by Brent White, with all voting in favor.  
 
  
 
 
______________________________  ________________________________ 
Roger Weatherwax, Mayor   Deroma Pepper, City Clerk  



 
______________________________  _________________________________ 
Brent White, Council Member   Cassandra Lee, Council Member 
 
______________________________  _________________________________ 
Jason White, Council Member   Denise Lovett, Council Member 
 
______________________________ 
Joyce Jeffreys, Council Member 
 
 
 


